
 

 

NEWSLETTER                               Friday,  17th December 2021 



 

Time Together! 
 

Today the whole school gathered together to celebrate the last day of 2021.  
House Captains soon got things organised and a great day was had by all.  Lots 
of teamwork, fun, laughter and big smiles was seen by all. 



 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthday wishes to the following students celebrating 

their birthday over the coming weeks:  Zali Patford, 

Ava Williams, Amaya Yates, Sophie Pike,              

Caleb Buggy, Kody Dodds,  Emma Thompson-Boyd, 

Mitchell Schleibs, Darnika-Jane Ajder,                

Cooper Cornish, Raine Adjer, Zane Short,           

William Naylor, Corey Arnup, Amelia Bell, Keeley Wall, 

Holley O’Brien, Tyler Atkins, Afizah Jameel,            

Peter Gold, Ruby Herbert-Allan, Will Heppell,     

Zachary Ryan, Rory Wicks, Blayze Bryan, Alyssa Peter, 

Naati Iftikhar, Jaric Fitch, Alex Downie, Seth Taylor, 

Seth Kranenberg, Nathaniel Fletcher-Seales,          

Elliot Tillotson, Alexis Connelly, Angel Stanton,      

Stevie Hogarth, Parker Schultz, Mackenzie Praag, 

Noah Davy, Claire Swift, Logan Saunders,     

Maddison Pike, Jasper Varcoe, Hunter Johnson, 

Madalyn Lockwood, Gemma Gwynne,             

Jordan Fowkes, Payton Schultz, Caleb Rowlands, 

Jaxon Herbert-Allan, Jade Shearer, Lucas Schipano, 

Alex Pardo, Susan Gulla, Lachlan Johnston,           

Seth Walker, Jade Russell-Oakley,                        

Payton Mackintosh, Vanessa Willis, Oliver Russell,     

Oli Fandrich, Logan Rainey, Lara Rainey,                

Elora Munnings, Peyton Dunlop, Shylah Parker, 

Kassidee Nelson, Isobel Spargo, 

Nicholas Davy, Seth Dodds,        

Tristan Taylor and Rory McKinley                                                

 

 

                                                                

@ KPS 
  

 

February  
 

Tuesday 1st 

All students return to school 
  

Monday 14th to Wednesday 16th 

Grade 5/6 Sovereign Hill Camp 

 

FROM THE ART ROOM 

Now that art smocks are no longer communal 

on the art roomn, please use the time over 

Christmas break to organise an art smock for 

your child/ren.  While a waterproof smock is 

preferred, an old t-shirt is suitable for most ma-

terials we use.  Please ensure the smock you 

choose is easy for your child to put on and 

take off independently 

 

 

 

 

 

Bee Ticket Mystery Bonanza 

 
As a mark of respect, I have made the decision not to publish pictures of our Bee Ticket Bonanza Day at 

this point in time. On behalf of the KPS community, I send my sincere condolences to the Hillcrest 

Primary School Community in Tasmania.  

Julie Smith 

Assistant Principal 



 

 

 

 

 

 
Thank You To Everyone at KPS 

At the end of an exhausting year for everyone, I would like to thank all members of the KPS 

community for how we have worked together to overcome the challenging circumstances that we 

have faced. Transitioning in and out of remote learning has been a test of everyone’s resilience and 

endurance, however we can be proud of how we have made it through together. I would like to 

thank our office staff for the unceasing support they have provided for our students, teachers and 

families over the last 12 months. Our Education Support staff have been a priceless asset throughout 

remote learning, providing individualised support for students when it was needed most.  Over the last 

12 months our teachers have continued to demonstrate a “can do” attitude despite the challenges 

they have faced. Finally, I would like to thank all our parents and families for adopting a positive 

attitude throughout this difficult time. On the last day of the school year, we can proudly say “we 

made it through together again!”  

 
2022 Student Leaders 

At a special assembly on Thursday, we announced our student leaders for 2022. As part of the 

handover ritual, our 2022 school leaders were congratulated by the 2021 School Captains and 

leaders. Our leaders for 2022 are as follows:  

 

•   School Captains: Jasper Varcoe and Charlotte Watts 

 

•   School Vice Captains: Chayse Gould and Pearl Kaur 

 

•   Student Voice Leaders: : Ryan Bickerdike, Archer Briggs, Lachlan Berryman and Arjeetha Kumar 

 

•   Hume House Captains: Peyton Dunlop and Hunter Sapwell 
 

•   Hudson House Captains: Ruby Pratt and Noah Johnson 

 

•   Piper House Captains: Armani Bentley and Diesel Martin 

 

•   Mitchell House Captains: Jade Shearer and Cody Evans 

 

•   School Wide Positive Behaviour Ambassadors: Lily Sapwell, Marlee Marlow, Lillie Curcio and Lara  

    Rainey 

 

•   Gardening Ambassadors: Cristina Mayo, Meisha Tate, Rorie Smith, Lachlan Hepper and Jeremy  

    Stute 

 
Grade 6 Graduation 

On Monday night, our Grade 6 students celebrated the end of their primary school years during our 

Grade 6 graduation ceremony. It was wonderful that we could invite families to this special event 

and the atmosphere in our stadium was truly celebratory. I would like to congratulate all of our Grade 

6 students on how well they have finished off the school year and wish them the very best with the 

next steps in their schooling journey. My thanks and gratitude to our Grade 6 teachers for working so 

hard to make the event come together so well. 

 

Wishing everyone a peaceful Christmas with their families and looking forward to seeing everyone in 

2022. 
 

 

 

 

All the best, 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal 

Mr O’Sullivan 



 

 Kilmore Community Garden 

Last Saturday, the Kilmore Community Garden had a plant sale and tree 

planting day .     

An olive tree, which is represented in their logo, was planted in the centre of 

the garden and people from the community came together to discuss future 

plans for development.  

There was an opportunity to begin to paint the raised garden beds, and our 

school was represented proudly by Corey from 6B who did a great job of      

designing an image for one of the beds. 



 

 

Congratulations to     

Mrs Sibbison and her 

husband Aaron on the 

early but safe arrival of 

their handsome son, 

Zayd Orion.                

Born 13/12/2021  

 

 

Sleep…Why is it so important? Are you or your 

teenagers getting any or enough?  
 

Hello to our local partner primary schools, 
 

We are pleased to invite our Assumption College community and our wider 
primary school community, to attend an online course presented by our 
Wellbeing team. 
 
Families who are interested please register to attend. 
 

Sleep…Why is it so important? Are you or your teenagers getting any or enough? 
What stops a good night sleep? 
 

So many questions on something so fundamentally important to our wellbeing. 
The ACK wellbeing team will be presenting an informative online session to 
answer these questions and provide advice, suggestions, and sleep tips to get 
you back into a good sleep routine. 
 

Start the 2022 school year on the front foot!  
 

Parents, Carers, Students, Staff all welcome.  

Date - Wednesday the 16 February 2022 6pm-7pm.  
 
To book your free place visit https://www.trybooking.com/BVWYS 
 
With thanks, 
 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FBVWYS&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cccab675f6b894f831f7b08d9b482dae4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637739296371272632%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG


 

 

Connecting With Kimberly 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic and 
family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://www.lifeline.org.au/ 

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

        ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 

 

Wishing you all a lovely break 

 

 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer 
 

Kilmore pantry supplies: Thank you to the families who have continued to support Kilmore 

Pantry Supplies. This initiative has been able to continue with our generous donations by 

families. A special mention to Jodie Cloke and Jill Patford for continuously helping pack and 

distribute our hampers. Kilmore Pantry Supplies, Random Acts of Kindness initiative will 

continue in 2022. If you would like to donate pantry items or nominate a family to receive a 

hamper, please contact me via email on kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au   
 

 

2022 Group Programs: Richie and I have been busy facilitating and  coordinating a range of 

small group and whole cohort programs for next year. We are really excited for these 

initiatives and we have some great opportunities scheduled. If you feel like your child may 

benefit from a social and emotional group next year, please contact me via email about 

this.  

 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
mailto:kimberly.batsas-hill@education.vic.gov.au


 

Kilmore Primary School 

 

 

Student Awards 

At Kilmore Primary School, we are always working on modelling our school values of Kind, Proud and 

Safe.  As a whole school, we explicitly teach and then give our students opportunities to display these 

values within and beyond the classroom doors. 
 

The students listed below will be recognised for showing our school values at assembly this Friday. 
 

We congratulate for this week: 

 

 

Foundation E — Robin Bhanot 

 

Grade 2K — Coby Rowlands 

 

Grade 5F — Jasper Varcoe 

 

Foundation J — Antonius Gulla 

 

 

Grade 2S — Cooper Parkinson 

 

Grade 5H — Lara Rainey 

 

Foundation M — Zara Schultz 

 

Grade 2T —  Charlotte Steele 

 

Grade 5M —  Chelsea Dwyer 
 
 

 

Foundation R —                
Charlotte-Faith Gazzara 

 

Grade 3A —  Lilliana Arnott 

 

Grade 5O —  Jade Shearer 

 

Grade 1H —  Archie Gould 

 

Grade 3R — Jaric Fitch 

 

Grade 6B — Lachlan Peggie 

 

Grade 1M — Isabel Spargo 

 

Grade 3S — Abigail Watts 

 

Grade 6E — Grace Osmond            

 

 

Grade 1N — Caleb Hallam 

 

Grade 4F — Oscar Pearson 

 

Grade 6J — Lincoln Schultz 

 

Grade 1S — Emmerson Beaumont     

                  Darcie Britton 

 

Grade 4M —  Abigail Mecklem        

                

 

 

 

Grade 2D — Skyla Reid 

 

Grade 4V — Zoe Roberts 

 

 
 

 



                      

 

 

Congratulations to our  

2022 Grade 6  

Student Leaders 



 



 



 

 




